

## "Welcome, Renew, Serve" Christ the King Lutheran Church, ELCA 601 S. Washington Street, Combined Locks, WI

920-788-6492 ctk@christ-the-king.org www.christ-the-king.org

Office Hours:

Monday—Thursday 8:00-3:30 Friday—8:00-Noon

Monday (04/24/17) Christian Education Classes 4th – 6th Grade 6:30 pm

Kingdom Praise Choir Rehearsal 6:30 pm

Healthy Living Club 6:00—7:00 pm

Tuesday (04/25/17) Tuesday Morning Bible Study 9:30 am

Staff Meeting 10:45 am

Wednesday (04/26/17) Confirmation Meal 6:00 pm, Class 6:30 pm

Thursday (04/27/17) Baptismal Class 6:30-8:00 pm Friday (04/28/17) Kimberly Senior Quest 9:00 am FH

Saturday (04/29/17) Men's Doughnut Whole Gang Bible Study 8:00-9:30 am

"No Basement" Ladies Bible Study 8:30-10:00 am

Sunday (04/30/17) Sunday Worship 8:30 & 10:15 am

Sunday School 8:30 & 10:15 am

**Cinnamon Roll Sunday!** 



**Welcome Visitors!** — We are glad you are here! Visitors who wish to take communion, please fill out the visitor card in your pew. To learn more about CtK, visit our web site: christ-the-king.org. Child care is available for 3 year old's and under.

Our 2016 Last Supper Mosaic is looking for a new home! Do you know of a building in need of some new art? Or do you have the perfect spot in your own home? If you are interested in owning a one of a kind piece, stop by the Welcome Desk. Please fill out a slip of paper with your name and phone number on it and drop it in the basket. Deadline for entry is April 30<sup>th</sup>. Good Luck!

**2017 Church Picnic ~ Save the Date!** August 6th at Memorial Park in Combined Locks! Watch for more information to follow. If you would like to help organize or volunteer please contact Julie Stoegbauer at jstoegbauer@christ-the-king.org

<u>Summer Office Hours begin Tuesday, May 30th!</u> For the months of June & July our hours will be Monday through Thursday 8:00 am to 1:00 pm and closed on Fridays. Thank you!

Homeless Connections Community Outreach Opportunity! Let's provide Italian night at Homeless Connections!! Looking for volunteers to provide items for the dinner and serve on **Tuesday**, **May 30th**!! Sign up on the kiosk. For questions call Judy Ruhl at ruhl@fvtc.edu or 858-3059.

The altar flowers are provided by Patrick & Jane Murray in celebration of their 47th Wedding Anniversary! Congratulations!

**Spring Classes!** Baptismal Classes is scheduled for Thursday April 27th from 6:30—8:00pm and New Member Class is scheduled for Thursday May 4th from 6:30-8:30 pm. Sign up on the Welcome Desk or by calling office at 788-6492. Nursery care provided upon request.

**Scrip News**! Festival Foods Cards are now available in denominations of \$25, \$50 & \$100. Stop by and see Deanna on Sundays to pick some up for your grocery shopping needs!



<u>YUM! Cinnamon Rolls!</u> The High School Mission trip group is having a cinnamon roll sale on Sunday, April 30<sup>th</sup>! All profits will help fund our summer mission trip to Detroit, Michigan! Stop in the fellowship hall after both services for a delicious cinnamon roll! Suggested donation is \$1 per cinnamon roll.



Save the Date! The High School Mission Trip youth will be "Ranch Hands" at Pizza
Ranch on Monday, May 22<sup>nd</sup>. We will receive 10% of all profits earned between
4pm-8pm. This money will go towards our summer Mission Trip to Detroit, MI. Come and join us! Plan ahead & buy Scrip to use too!

<u>VACATION BIBLE SCHOOL 2017</u>! August 7th thru August 11th from 9:00 am to 2:30 pm! We are excited to partner up with Crossways Camp for a second year with their VBS Day Camp! VBS will be offered this summer for children entering 5K thru entering 7th Grade! This is a fun way to learn about Jesus and stay connected to the church during the summer. A T-time about VBS will happen on Sunday, April 23<sup>rd</sup> – and registration forms will be available then. The cost will be \$25 per child before Sunday, May 21<sup>st</sup> – after that it will be \$30 per child.

<u>Shopping using Amazon.com</u>? The AmazonSmile Foundation will donate .5% of your eligible purchases to Christ the King every time you shop on-line at no charge to you! It is a simple, easy way for you to support CtK while shopping! <u>You can find a link on our webpage under the Information tab, then click on About Amazon Smile, then click on Amazon Information for directions to sign up! More information can also be found in the wall pockets in the Narthex. **Use Amazon.com Scrip gift cards to pay for your purchases too!** The church will get another 4% ~ WIN! WIN! If you have further questions about the AmazonSmile Program please contact Ruth Nelson at 788-6492 Ext 104.</u>

<u>Easter Seals ~ "Pack the Truck" Fundraiser!</u> The High School Mission Trip is partnering with Easter Seals to raise money for our summer mission trip to Detroit! We are collecting used clothes, books, toys & home items in **good** condition. **(clean & resalable)** Please bring to church in in closed boxes or garbage bags by Monday, May 1st. Tax donations sheets are available. The more we collect, the more money we will raise. Non acceptable items: furniture or other large items, electronics, appliances, no

text books or encyclopedias or any items in poor condition. Our goal is 500 bags of goods to earn us approximately \$2,500. Contact Sarah at 788-6492 Ext 108 with any questions.



<u>Do you have a son or daughter who is graduating from High School or College this year?</u> If so, please print their name and the school they are graduating from on the form located on the welcome desk or email the information to Sarah Krueger at <a href="mailto:skrue-ger@christ-the-king.org">skrue-ger@christ-the-king.org</a> by May 14th so that we can recognize their accomplishments!

"When You Wish Upon a Star" CtK WISH LIST! Please check out the bulletin board across from the Gathering Room! If you can help CtK ministries (i.e. Chris Ed, Fellowship, Intergenerational, Office etc.) with any of the new items requested, please take a star and return it to the designated bin in the Narthex. With money a little tight, this will be an on-going way you can help our ministries! The Wish List items may also be found on our web site under the tab "Ministries". THANK YOU!!!!

<u>May Educational Offering from Fox Valley Lutheran Homes!</u> On <u>Monday, May 8th</u> at 10:30 am in Linwood Commons, a presentation called "Unlocking the Past" will deal with some interesting history about the Fox River Locks. Interesting facts about the Fox River and the locks you may find informative and interesting. On <u>Monday May 15<sup>th</sup></u> - "Don't Drain the Brain" a review of brain function and some of the fascinating research done in the past few years. It is never too late to learn new things, you can make your brain "smarter" and offset some of the effects of brain aging. The class will be held at 10:30 AM. **Please call to register at 734-7225**.